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LEADS Audits 

The Illinois State Police {ISP) serves as the CJIS Systems Agency (CSA) for the State of Illinois. As 
the CSA, the ISP is required to conduct triennial audits of Illinois agencies with access to LEADS. 
These audits consist of NCIC Administrative Audits, LEADS Record Review Audits, and Information 
Technology Security Audits. All audits are currently being conducted using the CJIS-Audit program 
hosted by Peak Performance.  

It is important to understand these audits are not all conducted at the same time nor by the same 
team of auditors.  Agencies may receive multiple audits from the ISP within a three-year period 
and could consist of a different audit than one an agency has previously completed.  

NOTE – All agencies being audited have a duty to comply with the assigned audit.  See the LEADS 
Rules & Regulations, section XII. LEADS TERMINAL AGENCY AUDIT POLICY AND PROCEDURES for 
reference.   

For questions or issues with an audit, the auditor working with an agency should be the first point 
of contact.   
 
If further assistance is needed, please contact the ISP Help Desk by either emailing your questions 
to ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov  or by calling 866/LEADS-00.  
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